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ITEM # ___22 __ 
DATE    08-13-19   

 
 

 
COUNCIL ACTION FORM 

 
SUBJECT:  REQUEST FOR CAMPUSTOWN FEST 
 
BACKGROUND:  
 
American Campus Communities, a for-profit company that owns and manages student 
housing in the Campustown area, is planning to host a welcome back block party called 
“Campustown Fest” for students and residents in the 200 block of Stanton Ave. on 
Thursday, August 29th from 4:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m. The event brings together students 
and residents in Campustown to celebrate the new school year. The event will feature 
food trucks, music, giveaways, and food. 
 
To facilitate Campustown Fest, American Campus Communities has requested the 
following for Thursday, August 29 from 3:00 p.m. to 8:00 p.m.: 
 

• Closure of Stanton Ave. from Chamberlain Street to the driveway 230 feet south 
of the intersection 

• Closure of 5 metered parking spaces on the 200 block of Stanton Ave. 
(Estimated loss of $5.63 to the Parking Fund) 

• A blanket Temporary Obstruction Permit 
 
No alcohol will be served or consumed in conjunction with this event. Campustown 
Action Association has submitted a letter in support of the event. The organizers will 
notify affected businesses and residents by placing signs in the affected area prior to 
the event and by going door to door with the event information. The properties directly 
affected by this event are all owned by the event organizer. 
 
ALTERNATIVES:  
 

1. Approve the requests for Campustown Fest on Thursday, August 29, as outlined 
above, and require reimbursement for lost parking revenue ($5.63).  
 

2. Direct staff to work with organizers to find an alternative location for this event. 
 

3. Do not approve the requests. 
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CITY MANAGER’S RECOMMENDED ACTION: 
 
Campustown Fest, hosted by American Campus Communities, provides an opportunity 
for students and residents to network and to create community. This event also aligns 
with the Council’s goal to promote a sense of one community by improving town and 
gown connections.  
 
Therefore, it is the recommendation of the City Manager that the City Council adopt 
Alternative No. 1, as described above. 









 


